USATF ADIRONDACK ASSOCIATION

Meeting  Minutes
December 16, 2003 (held January 6, 2004)



RACC 2nd floor conference room, University at Albany

Attending:  Jeffrey Allen, Jim Bowles, Ken Briell, Emily Bryans, Joe Cargioli, Tom Dalton, Darryl Decker, Jim Egan, Jim Gilmer, Pat Glover, Anthony Mills, Lisa Mills, Ed Neiles, Ray O’Connor, Bobbi Palma, Rob Picotte, George Regan, Arleen Reyell, Cheryl Rellinger, Chris Rush

I. Officers Reports:

President’s Report: George Regan (GR) reported that the Association was well represented by six delegates (Regan, Palma, Decker, Cargioli, Vives, Rellinger) at the annual meeting of USA Track & Field.  The Adirondack delegation caucused daily and was able to cover a broad area of interests.  GR received the:”Otto Essex” award for outstanding administrator in Masters LDR.  Tom Dalton was again honored as the Outstanding Male Masters Cross-Country Runner.   GR suggested that the board needs to determine how to choose and finance delegates for future national meetings

Executive Vice- President’s Report: Joe Cargioli noted the value of learning about other associations at the National meeting.  He reported that the Adirondack Association is held in high regard by other associations and the National Organizaton.

Vice-President/Membership: GR reported for Kevin Scheuer. Kevin has prepared a membership report, which will be attached to the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report: GR directed the Secretary, Chris Rush, to contact the Treasurer, Al Maikels, to request a financial report be prepared for presentation at the next meeting.

II. Sports Committee Reports:

Masters’ Track & Field: Darryl Decker reported for the Track & Field Work Group on the plans for holding three indoor meets in January and February. (January 15, February 8 and 22)  The meets are to be held at the RACC, under the joint sponsorship of USATF Adirondack and the University at Albany.  A tentative budget was submitted to the Executive Committee.  Decker also reported on Masters track news at the National Convention.  Elite runners who are now Masters, such as Mary Decker Slaney and Lee Evans are preparing for Masters competition.  He also noted that in March, in addition to the US National Masters Championships in Boston, the first Indoor Masters World Games will be held in Germany.

Men’s LDR: Pat Glover reported for the LDR Work Group.  The list of Association LDR championships has been finalized, except for the half-marathon distance.  Potential sites are Utica and Lake Placid.  Due to the possibility of Adirondack Association hosting the 2004 National Masters 5K Cross-Country championship, there is some question about the designation of the Association’s 5K Championship at ths time.  A review of previous year expenditures for awards indicates that $ 2,400 should be budgeted for this year.  George Regan reported that he is following up on a request by the LDR work group to explore the possibility of a LDR Grand Prix Series for 2005, and will meet with potential sponsors.

Women’s LDR: Emily Bryans reported.  She noted that three races offer slots for AADP (Association Athlete Development Program): a 25K in Michigan, Freihofer’s 5K, and the Tufts.                  

Masters LDR: Ed Neiles reported.  The LDR Work Group is encouraging all race directors to include team competition in their events.  Pat Glover inquired where money could be obtained to provide prize money for Masters.  GR recommended that the LDR Work Group explore this.  

Race Walking: Cheryl Rellinger reported.  Men’s 50K Olympic Trials will be held in Chula Vista.  The USATF Race Walk Committee is considering changing the distance for indoor meets from 5k to one mile in 2005.  She is also proposing that the Eastern Regionals 5K Race Walk Championship, to be held in Saratoga State Park, be moved to April.  That course has been measured, but not certified.  Cheryl announced that she is beginning a Physician’s Assistant program at Albany Med and will probably have to give up some of her Association involvement.

Youth Athletics: Jim Egan reported.  The Association’s Junior Olympic Track and Field Meet is scheduled for June 13 at Averill Park.  The probable date for the JO cross-country meet is November 14. A discussion ensued regarding the early date of the Regional JO T&F Championships which is not conducive for developing a series of youth meets as they would mostly need to be held in May.  GR charged the Youth Athletics Committee to convene and discuss and report to the February Board meeting.

III. Administrative/Special Committee Reports:

Officials:  Bobbi Palma reported.  A plan has been submitted to bring the number of officials up to the level required by USATF—at least 50.  Currently there are 37 certified officials on the Association officials roster. Bobbi is expecting all Board members and Committee Chairs to become certified in order to achieve the requisite target number.  Also, under new National Guidelines, officials will need to be recertified every 4 years. We also need more certified race walk officials.  Officials’ clinics are planned. and an Officials’ Board meeting has been scheduled for January 21, 6 PM, location to be determined.   Bobbi also submitted a report on her attendance at the National convention  (attached).

Road Race Technical: Jim Gilmer reported.  The Green Island 4 Mile course has been measured and has certification pending. The Measurement Clinic is still on hold pending the availability of Amy Morse.

Calendar:  Bruce Vandewater reported.  The hard copy calendar will be available by the end of January or early February. 

2004 Meeting Schedule: A copy will be attached to the minutes.

Cross-Country Sports Committee Chairs:  GR noted that the National Organization initiated a Cross-Country Sports Committee three years ago, but, to date, the Adirondack Association has not had one.  It was moved (Joe Cargioli) and seconded  (Bobbi Palma) that a Cross-Country Sports Committee be established with Rob Picotte and Tom Dalton designated as temporary Co-chairs until the 2005 annual meeting elections.  The motion was approved unanimously.

Approval for Bid for the 2004 USA Masters 5K Cross-Country Championship: A motion was made (Jim Egan) and seconded (Pat Glover) for the Adirondack Association to submit a bid for the 2004 National Masters 5K Cross-Country Championship.  The motion passed unanimously.

Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Board will be held on Tuesday, February 17, 7 PM, to be held at the RACC if available.

There being no other business, the meeting was declared adjourned at 8:12 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Rush, Secretary

